National Federation of the Blind of Ohio
Buckeye Update 

Friday December 7, 2012


It occurs to me as I begin to write that today is an historic day for our nation. Seventy-one years ago our nation was under attack in Pearl Harbor, Hawaii. It is hard to imagine what that day must have been like, and the closest comparison we have is September 11, 2001. May this day and those who have served our country never be forgotten.

Seventy-one years ago our movement was in its infancy. Life for the blind of that day was in many ways very different from life for us today. There is no doubt in my mind that life for the blind is better today because of the work of the National Federation of the Blind. But we still have much work to do so that in seventy-one years from now life for the blind will be far better than we can imagine today.


One of the ways we can make life better for the blind is to increase opportunities for literacy. We know of course that for the blind literacy means Braille. I am pleased to announce that the dates and location for our Braille Enrichment for Literacy and Learning (BELL) program  are solid. We will conduct the program during the weeks of July 15 and 22. The location is 470 Glenmont Avenue in Columbus. It is now up to us to find the funds to make this program a reality. Once again I urge chapters to conduct a fund raiser during Braille Literacy Week and designate the money raised for BELL.

I am pleased to announce that we made approximately $181 from our December Scrip order. Participating in Scrip is one way we can donate money to the affiliate without having to take it out of our own pockets. If you are not signed up and shopping with Scrip, I urge you to do so as soon as possible. If you shop with Scrip and know how the program works, ask your friends and family to sign up and help us too. This is how we’ll make the program grow and start bringing in some significant money to fund our programs. Over the next few weeks I am going to contact everyone on our leadership list who is not actively participating in the program to see if I can help them sign up and start shopping with Scrip.

Last Sunday evening we held a meeting of the board of directors, and committees were appointed. Those appointments as well as the charges for each committee are included at the end of this update. Much of the work of this organization can and should be done by committees. I will be asking committee chairpersons for reports quite frequently. We also discussed the possibility of bringing the state convention back to Columbus for 2013 and 2014. We will discuss this further at our next board meeting, which will be held by conference call on January 19, 2013. I have included the minutes from Sunday’s meeting at the end of this document. 

Tomorrow aare the Cleveland chapter Christmas party and the Miami Valley Jazz Explosion. Shelbi and I will be going to Cleveland. Monday night the Capital Chapter will host a Christmas party for many of the students at the Ohio State School for the Blind.

We are doing good work in this organization. Let’s  keep it going. 
